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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST:   (Includes dinner)
·  Members  $25.00

·  Guests of members  $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 6th March - IWD lunch 
· 14th March - Next dinner meeting 
· 1st April - Area Workshop "Working Together”
· 19th June - Combined Services Dinner
· 8/9th September - District Conference held at Twin Towns, Tweed heads
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March Birthday’s:

Many happy returns of the day!
1st   Marina Duson

14th  Yvonne Nunn

16th  Lyn Bradford

21st  Julie Brook

22nd  Anjali Monteiro

27th  Simone Boersma


Bingo Thursday Morning:
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.  
NOTE:

Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am
Bingo Roster 

Please change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it. Please do not ring Vicki.

MARCH

1st 
Bev

8th
Elizabeth

15th
Jan

22nd
Kay

29th
Bettina

APRIL

5th
Laurie

12th
Lorraine

19th
Ros

26th
Bev

MAY

3rd
Elizabeth

10th
Jan

17th
Kay

24th
Bettina

31st
Laurie

President’s Message
23rd Feb 2007

Dear Fellow Zontians,
What a great first meeting for 2007.  It was lovely having Janet Mitchell, area director as our guest especially as she was able to do the duty of inducting our two new members, Joyce Krause and Pam O’Reilly.  Welcome girls.

Janet  informed us about the Area Workshop on 1st April.  I have forwarded the Registration form and Area Newsletter which I did receive from Janet. We can carpool and send one cheque from the club so if you intend to attend, please bring an extra $45 to the next dinner meeting.

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY 6th March 2007.
All our focus has been on this event  to do justice to the Pine Rivers Shire Council and Quest Newspapers who have supported us.  Lorraine and Simone  have  been extremely busy. Simone with the help of Ros and Jan, have hung the banner in the right places.  Ros has prepared a form for attendees to fill in for a future data base. Lorraine has spent time on the advertising.  I hope all members who can are committed to attending this function and are bringing their friends. Please make sure that names and money are to Simone or myself by 3rd March.

RAFFLE PRIZES are still welcome. Please inform Simone of donators so that they can be acknowledged on the day.  QUILT RAFFLE – Please make sure that all sold or unsold tickets are at the venue before the start of the day.  As a result of Di and I selling tickets outside the Samford IGA, we have a possible new member coming to our next meeting.  .

Barbara Bundle is still in hospital. She hopes to be coming home this week.

This next week is going to be extremely busy for the IWD committee. There will be a final get together at my place on Sunday 4th  2pm to tie up any loose ends.  See you there.

Regards to all,

Vicki Williams 

President


PR & Communications Committee

Our club banner got an airing in front of the IGA store in Samford on Saturday 17th Feb as Vicki and I spent the morning selling raffle tickets for our quilt. It was a wonderful opportunity to spread our Zonta message and we received many inquiries about Zonta, our club and International Women's Day. So our "well oiled" PR machine was in action. Our new brochures were well received and we sold around $200 worth of tickets.
The Village Pump published our "Grant" article in the most recent edition of the paper - photo of the Quilt was included.
We anticipate a photo and story in the next edition of The Westerner, following our IWD advertising and an arranged photo of Vicki, myself and the Quilt. 
No general activity in the media to report for February.  Lorraine will cover the IWD media coverage in her Fundraising report.
Regards,

Di Westwood


Finance and Fundraising
You will be aware that our annual International Women's Day charity lunch Tuesday 6th March is getting close. Simone needs to have bookings in as early as possible for catering purposes. Please phone:

Simone on 0409 720 812 or Lorraine on 3264 5585 to reserve your place. We need everyone's support in making this a success, especially with Heather Foord from Channel 9 being our guest speaker, and flying Dr Lara Weiland from Cairns, so do ask friends along.

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter



Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

NEW MEMBERS:

Welcome to our new members Joyce Krause and Pam O’Reilly, inducted by Area Director Janet Mitchell in February. Next month when Jane Brooks, who couldn’t be with us in February, is inducted, our membership will be 28.
MEMBER’S PROFILE:
This month’s profile is of our excellent newsletter editor Anjali Monteiro. We are grateful to Anjali who manages to produce such a bright and well-formatted Zonta newsletter every month, on time, while being an extremely busy business woman, and also produced the layout and graphics, and arranged the printing of our new brochure. The brochure will be a great Club advertising asset at the International Women’s Day lunch and at future events such as the Women’s Expo in October, this year.
BOARD NOMINATIONS:
Wearing my Nominating Committee hat I would like to thank everyone who has agreed to be nominated for Board positions for the April 2007 elections, with the new Board starting in June.  The slate of candidates will be announced at the March meeting, when there will be the opportunity for other members to nominate for these positions from the floor.
I also encourage members to start thinking about which committee they would like to be on for the 2007-2008 year.
Looking forward to seeing those who can make it at our IWD lunch in March.
Regards,

Rosalind Pestell

Status of women, Service Committee

Ladies, we can feel very good with ourselves.  The ladies from Jebb House came and collected the linen you donated and 6 more kitchen sets, which they say are so well received.  They also asked if we could include as well as saucepans, dinner set, cutlery, glasses, electric jug and toaster, kitchen utensils, laundry basket, trundle box, frypan, tea towel and pot holders a cloths drying rack.  As I said at the meeting I have spent $1822.44 of the $2100.00 you allocated the committee to spend, so expect to be hit for another allocation in the near future.  Vicki has passed on to me that a girl has been sent from the bush to school in Brisbane without shoes and necessities, who we will put forward to help.  We have passed on $500.00 to Darcie Aitken one of the girls that was part of our Bursary for girls on the youth allowance scheme to go onto TAFE.  Keep up the good fund raising girls, because tis committee can spend it easy.
Regards,

Jan Spittle


Thought for the month:
I offer you peace. 
I offer you love. 
I offer you friendship. 
I see your beauty. 
I hear your need. 
I feel your feelings. 
My wisdom flows from the Highest Source. 
I salute that Source in you. 
Let us work together for unity and love. 

Gandhi 
Member’s profile of 

Anjali Monteiro
I grew up in:  Bahrain.







I lived with:  Mum and dad, Great-Granny, younger twin sisters and several aunties & uncles. Living with extended family is common practice culturally.  
My biggest move (home –wise) to date was when:  My family’s permanent move from the Middle East to Australia.

People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  I love my friends and family dearly.  My favourite possessions are:  my photos, saris, my artwork and my music collection.

My business or profession is:  Corporate Printing and design

My professions were:  student, waitress (during university), university tutor & sales person.

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are: I work in the area of sales & marketing for my family’s printing business.

My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  Reading, Jazz music, chilling out with my friends, art, salsa dancing, theatre, yoga & dark chocolate…yum!

I also want to tell you that:  Bollywood dancing is my passion and I love wearing my Indian outfits whenever I get the chance.

My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:   March 2005
I joined Zonta because:  I was inspired by the members passion for Zonta & Vicki’s warm approach.  Attending the first few meetings made me realise the wonderful work Zonta Pine Rivers carries out.

I remain in Zonta because:  It makes me count my blessings and reminds me that, I have a responsibility to help those who do not have the opportunities I have had.   In addition I enjoy contributing to our club’s projects and enjoy seeing the results of our club’s efforts.

Positions held in Zonta:  Newsletter editor & keen member.












All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

